The Worship of God

May 21, 2017
Prelude
Wynette Wilson

Call to Worship
WBC Worship Team

“The Cause of Christ”  Hastings, Fowler, Jobe

Opening Song
WBC Worship Team Original

“Bond Unbreakable”

Worship Song
Nockels

“By Our Love”

Welcome
Zach Brackett

Mission Spotlight: Budapest Trip
Jason Spencer

Worship Hymn

Hoffman, Stockton

“Glory to His Name”

Offertory Hymn No. 132
Jones

“There Is Power in the Blood”

all

Offertory Prayer 

Deacon

Special Music

WBC Worship Team Original

“A Prayer for Tomorrow”

Message
Dr. John Ewart

Invitation Hymn No. 411

Kirkpatrick, Stead

“’Tis So Sweet to Trust in Jesus”

Closing Prayer

Deacon

                                                         Postlude

We welcome John Ewart to our pulpit this morning, as Dr. Scott is on a mission trip to Vietnam.

Bio of Dr. John H. Ewart
· Native of Oklahoma, graduate of Baylor University, Southwestern Baptist Theological Seminary, and The Southern Baptist Theological Seminary.

· Serves as the Associate Vice President for Global Theological Initiatives, the Director of the Center for Pastoral Leadership and Preaching, and Associate Professor of Missions and Pastoral Leadership at Southeastern Baptist Theological Seminary in Wake Forest, North Carolina.
· Teaches missions, evangelism, administration, church revitalization and leadership courses.

· Oversees the administrative team for the Center for Great Commission Studies, the Center for Pastoral Leadership and Preaching, the Center for Faith and Culture, the North American EQUIP Network, Field Ministry, Hispanic Leadership Development, Persian Leadership Development, Asian Leadership development, and all international and North American educational and missions partnerships and special projects.

· Has experience as a consultant with a number of church growth/revitalization ministries; and as an IMB journeyman to the Philippines.

· Has traveled and conducted missions, education and/or consulting projects in around 60 nations; Has participated in over a dozen church starts both on the international and North American mission fields.

· Served in full time pastoral ministry for over twenty years in local churches in Texas, the Philippines, Oklahoma, Arizona, and Kentucky.

· Most importantly, though not raised in church, Jesus used a friend to draw John to salvation in a locker room and then blessed him graciously by leading him to marry Tresa, his best friend, hero, and the strongest follower of Christ he has ever met. She is from the same area of Oklahoma, served as an elementary school teacher for many years and was the greatest pastor’s wife to ever serve. They have three incredible children: Joshua, Rachel, and Josiah, a beautiful daughter-in-law, Stephanie, one granddaughter, Elizabeth Grace and one grandson, Jonathan Vincent.
Sunday, May 28, 2017

Dr. Scott Kellum
“Trusting God”

Matthew 6: 25-34
The Flowers in the Sanctuary were given by Pete and Kathy Montague in loving remembrance of their daughter, Suzanne (February 16, 1979-May 21, 2012).
Shut-In of the Week: Imogene Kirk, Sunrise Assisted Living at North Hills, Room 310, 615 Sprint Forest Road, Raleigh 27609.
Deacon of the Week: Ken Rudder, 919-365-6194.
NC Baptist Hospital Offering Goal: $800.00.  Contributions to date: $325.00.
all

PRAYER LIST
MISSION TRIP

  Dr. Scott and son, Eli Kellum - Vietnam, May 19-27
HOSPITAL

  Maria, Hernan Salazar’s mother – Duke Raleigh

HOME

  Diane Adams broke her arm

EXPECTING

  Kristy and Daniel Castleberry, a boy; Baby Shower, Sunday, May 21st, 3-5, large Fellowship Hall
REHAB/NURSING CENTERS (See Shut-in lists in magazine racks in the connector just past the Welcome Center (Entrance B) and at Entrance G in large Fellowship Hall)
  Kathryn Vaughan – Zebulon Rehab

  Mildred Flora, back at Robinwood of Wendell, Room C-232, 84 Hanor Lane, Wendell 27591.
ONGOING
  Pastor Search Team

   

                
  Leaders & Teachers  
  Youth & Children’s Ministries    
  Hispanic LIFE Group & Worship    
  Hungary and CMT Lumberton Mission Trips    
  Missions/Outreach 
  Wendell Baptist Preschool       
  Spiritual Protection over the Church       
The Deacon Nominating Team nominates the following members to serve on Budget & Finance: Daniel Davis, Eddie Broughton, Tracey Blanchard and Lisa Lane. We will vote for this group at the Quarterly Business Meeting on Sunday, May 21st at 5:00 PM in the Sanctuary.
WEEKLY CALENDAR OF EVENTS
SUNDAY, MAY 21, 2017   
    8:30 a.m.  -Worship Service, Sanctuary

    9:45 a.m.  -Sunday LIFE Groups 

    9:45 a.m.  -Hispanic LIFE Group, large Fellowship Hall

  11:00 a.m.  -Worship Service, Sanctuary

  11:00 a.m.  -Hispanic Worship Service, large Fellowship Hall 
  12:30 p.m.  -The Gathering, large Fellowship Hall

    3-5 p.m.    -Kristy Castleberry’s Baby Shower, large FH
    4:00 p.m.  -Hungary Mission Trip Meeting, small FH

    5:00 p.m.  -Quarterly Church Business Meeting, Sanctuary

    7:00 p.m.  -Deacons Meeting, Christian Friends Classroom 106

TUESDAY, MAY 23, 2017       
    7:00 p.m.  -Celebrate Recovery, large Fellowship Hall

WEDNESDAY, MAY 24, 2017       
    5:45 p.m.  -Dinner, large Fellowship Hall; Menu: Small BBQ Ribs with Mashed Potatoes, Hush Puppies,  Fruit & Beverages

    6:30 p.m.  -Mission Friends, Rooms No. 115, 116 & 117

    6:30 p.m.  -RA’s, small Fellowship Hall & GA’s, Room No. 212

    6:30 p.m.  -Youth Activities
    6:30 p.m.  -Adult Studies

    6:30 p.m.  -Hispanic Study, Pathfinders Classroom No. 105

    7:30 p.m.  -Men’s Vocal Ensemble, Choir Room No. 211

    7:45 p.m.  -Adult Choir Rehearsal

    7:45 p.m.  -Hispanic Music Rehearsal, large Fellowship Hall

    8:45 p.m.  -Worship Team Rehearsal, Sanctuary

THURSDAY, MAY 25, 2017      
    7:00 p.m.  -WB Preschool Graduation, large Fellowship Hall
FRIDAY, MAY 26, 2017       
    6:30 a.m.  -Men’s Bible Study, small Fellowship Hall
The Gathering / Sunday, May 21 / 12:15 PM
Everyone is invited to join us as we chow down on some pizza and hear about all of the exciting things that will be taking place, in both the Children and Youth Ministries, throughout Summer 2017! There are a lot of new and exciting things to discuss; so, show up, chow down and soak in all of the exciting information (no need to register online).

Hungary Mission Trip Meeting, in the Small Fellowship Hall at 4 PM on Sunday, May 21st.  Please plan to attend if you are interested in going this October.  We will discuss upcoming deadlines, costs, and answer any questions you have.  

We need DENTISTS! Wendell Baptist Church will sponsor the NC Baptist Dental Bus on Saturday, July 29 from 8 am until 4 pm. 
What can you do?  We need four Dentists agreeing by June 1 to serve this clinic at WBC. They can choose a 4 hour morning shift or afternoon, or all day. Please contact YOUR family dentist. If they are available or interested, contact Bennie Collins 919.437.6343 or collins1168@nc.rr.com and we will deliver an information packet to your dentist. This clinic will provide another opportunity to minister to our communities. Once the dentists are secured more opportunities for you to serve will be available. Who will be the first to persuade their dentist to volunteer? Please be in prayer for these dentists and this ministry. 

The East Wake Build scheduled to start May-June was postponed until early December. Several open house efforts to qualify a family or individual for the first house fell short on attendees. More local organizations have stepped forward and a new informational meeting is scheduled for June 16 at the Eastern Regional Center in Zebulon at 7 PM. There are already over twenty families showing interest. Home Preservation projects have started in the Zebulon area. Habitat Home Preservation consists of exterior home repairs and youth 14 years old and up can participate. Our first scheduled Home Preservation project is Saturday, May 27. If you are available please contact Bennie Collins 919.437.6343 or Michael Hall 919.604.1084 so we can register you with Habitat. There will be several opportunities each month for Home Preservation. Visit habitatwake.org to learn more about local Habitat for Humanity. Please be in prayer for the individuals who will be blessed by having a safe, affordable home for their family.
Chicken Cooking tickets for the June 10 plate sale are available on Wednesday's during the supper hour from 5:30-6:30 in the LFH at the children's check-in table. You can continue to get your tickets every Sunday in the Welcome Center between both services and after the 11 AM service. Tickets are $8.00 each, eat in or take out, on Saturday, June 10 from 11 AM until 7 PM. All proceeds will be used to support missions.
    Offering, May 14th:     

      Weekly 2017 Budget Need                                 $9,128.91                        

      General Offering last Sunday                              $5,164.00

      On-Line General Funds Giving May 8-14             $702.00              

      FTF 2017 Contributions through April              $21,911.95
      FTF Month to date (includes on-line) May         $2,085.00
      2017 General Budget to Date    
                    $182,578.20                   

      2017 General Income to Date
                     $181,331.43 

      2017 General Expenses to Date  
                     $145,371.76
      Attendance, May 14th:   
       Sunday LIFE Groups               176     Worship Services    282
       Sunday Hispanic LIFE Group    14     Hispanic Worship     24
       Total                 

                 190  

VOLUNTEERS

May Ushers: Mark Blanchard, Kent Lytle, Mark Utley, Sr. and Mark Utley, Jr.

The RA’s are ushering today, Sunday, May 21st, 11 AM Service.

May Offering Receivers: Laura Parker and Ken Rudder
CHURCH STAFF

Church Office Telephone: 919-365-4631     Fax: 919-365-4632

Church Email: wendellbaptist@raleigh.twcbc.com
Church Web Site: www.wendellbaptist.org
Dr. Scott Kellum, Interim Pastor

Edwin Euceda, Hispanic Pastor

Zach Brackett, Children & Youth Minister - Cell Ph: 919-348-3248

Email address: zach@wendellbaptist.org
Office Hours: By Appointment

Melody Brackett, Music Minister - Cell: 757-329-5118

Office: 919-366-1070; Email address: melody@wendellbaptist.org
Office Hours: By Appointment

Wynette Wilson, Instrumentalist

Sandy Townsend, Secretary - Home: 919-365-4621; Cell: 919-610-5229

Email address: sandy@wendellbaptist.org
Office Hrs: Mon-Thurs, 8:15AM-12:30PM & 2-5PM; Fri, 8:15AM-1PM










